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2 April 2014 

Letter to the Brethren Concerning Administrative Updates

Dear brethren in the Religion of Light, Shlama!

This letter is to notify the brethren worldwide that His Divine Presence has officially appointed 
Mar Innai Kharba with the responsibility of overseership for the Marga Mani Community, 
under his name Netaji Lokmanya.  His responsibilities are effective immediately and as such 
the office of “Dabrana Patriarch” has been retired.  His Divine Presence stated that Netaji 
Lokmanya is the best person for this particular responsibility, in building up the community in 
all areas of the world where the population seeks its gates.

The Mother Church and the Arkhegosate will fill the responsibility of overseership for the 
territories formerly under the office of “Dabrana.”  To clarify, those who were within the 
ecclesiastical jurisdiction of the “Dabrana” are now within the jurisdiction of the Mother 
Church or the Arkhegosate.

Please see the 2014 edition of the pamphlet “Basic Organisational Structure of the Manichaean
Church”, which has been shipped along with this letter.  If you have any questions or are in 
need of further clarification, please contact our office as soon as possible.

This letter and the directives within it supersedes our letter (and all translations) of 10 July 
2013 “On the Subject of Ecclesiastical Jurisdictions and Administrative Territory Assignments.”  
The 10 July 2013 letter will be updated if necessary in the future.

On behalf of His Divine Presence and the Bitavhati Madinkha d'Maninaye, 
your brothers, in sincerity, 

The Manichaean Worldwide Organisational Committee


